
 

 
COUNTY OF SANTA BARBARA 

PLANNING AND DEVELOPMENT 
 

MEMORANDUM 
 

TO: Honorable Board of Supervisors 
  
FROM: Susan Paul, Assistant County Executive Officer 
 Dianne Black, Director of Development Services, P&D 
 
DATE: September 7, 2010 
 
RE: Minor Corrections to the 2010 University of California, Santa Barbara Long Range 

Development Plan Mitigation Implementation and Settlement Agreement 
 
 
Attached to this memorandum is a revised 2010 University of California, Santa Barbara Long 
Range Development Plan Mitigation Implementation and Settlement Agreement marked “Final 
Version; September 7, 2010” in the footer.  The Agreement has been revised to correct the 
following minor errors and typographic mistakes (page numbers reference the docketed 
agreement): 
 

1. Section 1.1(h), page 3: the end of the section is revised as follows “…as the Goleta 
Transportation Impact Improvement Program Fee (GTIP);” 

2. Section 3.6(c), page 6: about 2/3 down replacec “of” with “or” to read “City or County” 
3. Section 4.2(a), page 7: this was agreed to be changed by the negotiating team, but the 

change was inadvertently not included; the section is revised as follows “Each year 
Beginning on June 1….” 

4. Section 4.4(d), page 12: the last sentence is revised to insert the word “until”, so it reads 
“…threshold shall remain in effect until litigation is….” 

5. Section 4.4(d)(i), page 12: the “t” was missing in “conducted” about halfway through the 
subsection, and has been corrected 

6. Section 4.5, page 13: when referring to the General Plans, “or” has been replaced with 
“and” so it reads “…City’s and County’s General Plan….” 

7. In Attachment “B”, page 3: at the bottom of the page, the formatting for subsection (e)(ii) 
has been fixed so that it is indented correctly and the formatting for subsection (f) has 
been fixed so that it is a separate subsection. 

 
Staff will be available to address these minor corrections during the hearing item today. 
 
 
 


